
Year 5/6: 98.5% 
Good 

Year 3/4: 90% Well 
below  

Year 1/2: 97% Well 
done  

Reception: 94.5% 
Below 

This week’s whole 
school attendance                      

95.3%  

Yearly school 
attendance to date: 

95.8% 

Target 96% 

This is the expected 
standard for all 
schools. Poor 
attendance impacts 
negatively on your 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Reading corner  

Congratulations to the children who have won 
the book draw last week. Thank you to those 
parents who take the time to hear their chil-
dren read at home regularly. We really need 
every parent/carer to adopt this routine. We 
need your support more than ever to close the 
gaps left by the pandemic and ensure that 
each child is ready for the next steps of their 
learning.  

‘Working together to be the best that we 
can be’. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Flu vaccination 

Parents  have received a letter /email regarding 
flu vaccinations for children from Reception to 
Y6. If you would like your child to take part, 
please complete the online form. If you haven’t 
received one, please speak to the office asap.  

Working together to be the best we can be  

Head Teacher’s Awards— Being a 
Good Friend 

 Pearl -Mrs Springgay  

 Scarlett M -Mrs Davies 

 Heidi P —Mr Fairbridge  

Olivia G-Miss Gazzard 

Little Star Explorer is 
Emilia H  
 

 

Friday 29th September 2023 

What another busy couple of weeks it has been at school and 
the children and staff continue to work incredibly hard. The 
children in Year 5 and 6 had an AMAZING time in Carlton last 
week and we can’t thank the staff enough that supported them. 
Thank you Miss Gazzard (Norris), Mr Fairbridge, Mrs Dye, Miss Hoffman and 
Mrs Thornton. Please check out our facebook page for all the pictures.  

Thank you to all the parents who joined us this morning for our annual 
‘Macmillan Coffee Morning’. It was a great turn out and we raised just under 
£200 for such a fabulous 
charity. Thank you  

 Rugby Stars  

Well done to our boys who en-
tered the East Cleveland 
Y5/6Tag Rugby competition on 
Tuesday. The boys were amaz-
ing and managed to finish in 
3rd place. What a fantastic 
achievement ! HUGE thanks 
also goes to Mrs Dye who sup-
ported the team and said all 
the children behaved incredi-
bly well. Keep it up Lingdale! 



Dates for the diary: 

PD DAY 2— Monday 6th November 2023 (school closed) 

PD DAY 3– Monday 8th January 2024 (school closed) 

There has been a change to the Rec/KS1 Xmas performance. This will now be on 

Tuesday 12th December at 10.45am and not 13th December. Thank you  

Please ensure you have received your child’s class newsletter and the full term 

diary dates. This will help keep up to date with our curriculum and other im-

portant information and events. Just a reminder for ALL parents/carers to re-

turn pupil information forms and home/school agreement form. School MUST 

have up to date phone numbers and addresses 

in case of an emergency. #workingtogether  

Have you signed up to Class Dojo yet? This is a 

FREE app for parents that helps keep you up to 

date with your child’s achievements, behaviour 

and activities. If you have not received an in-

vite, please contact your child’s class teacher or 

the office asap.  

There has been some reports that some of our pupils are not being ‘respectful’ in our 

community. Please remember to follow the rules whether in or out of school. If you 

have concerns about pupils behaviour in our community, please contact local 

PCSO Laura on Laura.Collins2@cleveland.police.uk Have a lovely weekend eve-

ryone! Be Safe, Be Ready, Be Respectful!  

What an amazing day at the museum! 

The children in Key Stage One had an amazing time visiting Pres-

ton Park Museum yesterday.  They learnt all about the Victorian 

times. They explored different toys from the past and compared 

them to the toys they play with in the present. They used arte-

facts and pictures to talk 

about the past and were 

encouraged to think about 

clues as to why the object 

would be old. They also explored the Victorian Street and 

school room to get a better understanding of what life was like 

in the past.  The children were a credit to the school through-

out the day and behaviour was impeccable. Thank you to Mrs 

Davies, Miss Parvin and Matthew who supported them.  

New start times for 6th No-

vember 23 

After half term, we will be 

changing our start time to 

8.40am. This will mean children 

need to be lined up at the pen-

cils for 8.35am at the latest. 

The school day will also now 

finish at 3.10pm. This will en-

sure we are in school for 32.5 

hours per week as requested 

from the Department of Educa-

tion. Little Explorer and Nursery 

hours will remain the same. 

Thank you  

 

 

Parent helper needed!  

Do you have any spare time on a morning to help support in our FREE breakfast club? This runs 

from 8am until 8.45am. Please email the office if you are available to help. Parent volunteers 

would need to complete a DBS and provide 2 references. Thank you  


